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 Dear  Member

As many of you will be aware, your management committee has been exploring the possibilities of providing a branch website. The preparation work has now been completed and the site will be going ‘live’ with effect from 1st.December, 2013.
The website will have an ‘open’ facility whereby anyone can ‘log on’ and look at our public site. There will also be ‘branch members only’ facilities which will give you access to newsletters, applications for social functions, details of welfare issues relating to other members and anything else which should be restricted to ‘members only’. There will be a number of pages of interest to members plus links to numerous other websites which may be of assistance to you.
To access the website, log onto     www.narpocardiff.com 
In order to have access to the ‘members only’ headings, you will need to:

(i)        Register on line by clicking onto the Log in/Sign Up logo on the front page and provide your e-mail address and a personal access code.  You may need to enter your personal code each time you visit the ‘members only’ section so please remember it.     
(ii)        It is important to note that once you register as a member, there will be a period of up to seven days before you get full access. This period will be used for the webmasters to confirm that the applicant is a recognised branch member. Once that is done, you will find that you have access to all areas of the website. 
Your webmaster is Paul Bryant with Dave A’Herne as his No. 2. They will be working hard to ensure that everything goes smoothly and ensuring that the site is kept up to date.
Newsletters will now come out at least four times a year instead of twice a year. The first newsletter will be displayed on-line in early December and will be edited by Roger Jones. Those who have forwarded their e-mail addresses ( over 330 have done so to date) will get a message telling them the actual date that newsletter will come out and all members that register on line will automatically get the same information. Those of you who do not have access to your own computers are asked to make arrangements through family members or friends to access the www.narpocardiff.com  system and take copies of the newsletters and event application forms on your behalf.  Remember, even if you do not have access to a computer in your home, there are public facilities that can help, such as local libraries etc. 

A recent data transfer test of all current e-mail addresses registered with the branch took place. If you did not receive such a data test message, it may be that there is an error in our records. If this is the case, then please follow the procedure outlined in the following paragraph.

Any member who has not signed up for e-mail notifications can do so by completing the ‘sign up’ form on the first screen of the website – please do not complete the sign up form more than one time. Once the data has been verified, your details will be placed onto the mailing list. 

Paper copies of the newsletters will not be forwarded in future unless specifically requested. In those cases, a compacted newsletter will be sent out twice in 2014.   
                                   Very best wishes, 
                                    Yours sincerely,

                                     Alan Greaves
                                    Branch Secretary

